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[ am concerned a vaccine mandate will hurt our small and
medium size businesses at a time when they’re just recovering
from the lockdowns. I’m also concerned that requiring people to
get a vaccine who already have antibodies from natural exposure
could be put at a greater risk for vaccine injury. With the tools we
have in place: Masks, social distancing, and viable
treatments(when used early), we should be able to continue our
economic recovery. Even though the vaccines have been shown to
protect the individuals who get them from major symptoms, it is
important to remember that the vaccines are non-FDA approved
And therefore still experimental and do not stop transmission of
the virus. Therefore there is no compelling reason they should be
mandated for everyone. Thank You



